
 

 
March 25, 2021 

COVID-19 Vaccine Eligibility to expand to 50+ April 1 and 16+ April 15 
 
Ventura, CA – The State of California has announced that vaccine eligibility will expand April 1 to those 
50 or older and to those 16 or older April 15. “This is exciting news for our residents. The County is 
aligning itself with the State on this expanded rollout and we are hopeful more vaccines will be 
coming soon so appointments can be secured,” said Chair of the Board of Supervisors Linda Parks.  
 
The County received 14,090 vaccines during the week of March 22. Appointments for 1st and 2nd doses 
quickly filled. The number of community members who are currently eligible exceeds the amount of 
vaccines provided to the County. The next shipment will include 18,000 doses. More than 36% of eligible 
community members have received the COVID-19 vaccine. More than 360,000 vaccine doses have been 
administered.  
 
“We are eager to expand eligibility and have built the capacity to get the vaccines administered quickly 
but supply continues to be an issue. Several hundred thousand community members will be eligible by 
mid-April. We hope that the expansion of the eligibility will match the supply from the State,” said County 
Executive Officer Mike Powers.  
 
The vaccine appointment system is transitioning to the state’s My Turn platform. All County sites will be 
on the new system by March 27. My Turn requires individuals who sign up for a two-dose series (Pfizer 
or Moderna) to schedule both appointments together at myturn.ca.gov. They will receive a confirmation 
via email or text that includes appointment information along with a confirmation code. Instructions are 
included in these confirmations on how to cancel or change appointments. For those who don’t have 
access to email or text messaging, they can schedule and confirm appointments via the MyTurn phone 
line at 833-422-4255. The My Turn support line also assists in answering basic questions and looking up 
appointments to confirm details. 
 
Anyone who had registered for their first dose on VC Recovers will need to make their corresponding 
second dose appointment the same way when eligible at www.venturacountyrecovers.org. All sites are 
still by appointment only for eligible groups that live or work in Ventura County. The County’s current 
assistance line 805-477-7161 may continue to support the community in making second dose 
appointments. Community members making new appointments for 1st and 2nd dose will need to call the 
My Turn phone line.  



 

“We’re concerned it may be frustrating to many people anxious to get this vaccine with what is still 
relatively limited supply. We’ll make every dose available as soon as we get it,” said Public Health Officer 
Doctor Robert Levin.  


